AVHOA 2009 Annual Meeting Minutes
           October 29, 2009
Facilitator:  Mike Rusnack    Time Keeper:  Ute Chilcote      Recorder:  Bryan McGaha
Call to Order  (Mike)  at 7:34 pm
Households in attendance (15):  Harshman, Goodrich, Wilson, Luton, Reagan, Bell, VanOosten, Rusnack, McGaha, Chilcote, Gardner, Beckerly, Turnipseed, Peterson and Percival.
Motion by Ray Harshman to set aside the quorum for the annual meeting.  2nd by Paul Bell.  Unanimous vote of acceptance.  

Motion to accept last years’ minutes made.  Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:

President:  Mike Rusnack gave a summary of the events and issues of the past year.  

Vice President:  Shane Van Oosten gave a presentation on front entry sign replacement.  It was agreed to place 2 choices on website for residents to vote on.  Early estimates were given for special assessment cost of the new sign.
Secretary:  Bryan McGaha presented features and highlights of the new website.
Treasurer:  Ute Chilcote gave a summary of the budget and the current state of the finances of the neighborhood.  No increase in dues for next year.  Unexpected expense:  Removal of 2 diseased pine trees ($600.00).    
Social Committee (chairman needed)  

Need a volunteer for Christmas dinner and progressive dinner.  Bryan McGaha volunteered to coordinate the Ice Cream social next year.  
Community Outreach Committee 

Luvenia Goodrich volunteered to chair the Christmas lighting contest and coordinated our local firefighters to complete judging.  Gift card donation was made to the firefighters.
Neighborhood Watch Committee – Ray Harshman stated there were no complaints during the year.  info@arrowheadvalleyhoa.com received an email about a home invasion. 

Committees Needing a Chairman:

Social, Community Outreach.
Old Business:
AVHOA website was launched at the end of July.  A secured neighborhood directory was placed on the website as well.  A poll is going to be created to vote for choice of the new entry sign.  Lighting for the west side entrance will be investigated.

Covenant amendments – no additional progress has been made.

Hilltop Plaza – no additional news to report.     
Shane is managing our landscape company, Greenturf.  No major announcements.
Election of New Officers:
Shane Van Oosten accepted unanimous nomination for the President’s position.  Bryan McGaha volunteered to continue serving as Secretary and Ute Chilcote volunteered to continue as treasurer.  All meeting attendees were also in agreement.  There were no volunteers or nominations for Vice President.  The Board will continue to solicit residents to serve in this position.   
Adjournment at 8:40pm

